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A Regular Meeting of The Mayor And Borough Council of The Borough Of Glen Ridge was held on Monday, September 22nd, 2008 in the Council Chamber of The Municipal Building, Glen Ridge, New Jersey at 7:30 p m.

Mayor Hughes led The Council and the citizens in attendance in a Salute to the Flag.

Mayor Hughes read a prepared statement that adequate notice of this meeting had been provided to the public as required by statutes.

Present:  Mayor Hughes,  Councilpersons Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick.

Absent:  None.
The following Borough Officers were in attendance;  Borough Attorney Malyska and Public Safety Police Director Magnier.
Mayor Hughes suspended the regular order of business to accommodate a Public Safety Department swearing-in ceremony of Police Officers Michelle A. Provenzano and Michael Medico.

Municipal Clerk Rohal requested that Police Officer Michelle A. Povenzano present herself to the Clerk for the purpose of subscribing to the Oath Of Office.

Municipal Clerk Rohal requested that Police Officer Michael Medico present himself to the Clerk for the purpose of subscribing to the Oath Office.

Mayor Hughes resumed the Regular Order Of Business.

The Minutes of the Regular Meeting that was held on September 8th, 2008 were approved as submitted.
     Municipal Clerk Rohal presented the following written communications:
     A letter to Mayor Hughes from Essex County Executive DiVincenzo

Announcing collection dates for hazardous waste and electronic equipment, the 3rd annual senior wellness day and Octoberfest at the Environmental Center.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the correspondence be filed.


A letter to Mayor Hughes from Joseph Morris, Vice President, Business Development And Government Relations for Mountainside Hospital requesting permission to tie pink ribbons on the trees around the hospital during the month of October.  Mayor Hughes referred the correspondence to the Community Affairs and Public Relations Committee.


A letter to Administrator Rohal from Wolfgang Skaeel, Assistant Commissioner, Department Of Environmental Protection advising that the Borough’s Water Quality has been recognized under the Environmental Stewardship initiative.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the correspondence be filed.



A letter to Mayor Hughes from David P. Alan, Chairman of the Lackawanna Coalition, urging the adoption of a Resolution calling for the restoration of service that was eliminated with the May 11th schedule.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the correspondence be filed.
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     A letter to Administrator Rohal from Lewis Schneider, Lab Manager of North Jersey District Water Supply Commission requesting specific locations for water testing be implemented in order to be in compliance with water regulations.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the correspondence be filed.

A letter to Administrator Rohal from Allen Kratz, Manager, Property Management for New Jersey Transit advising of bidding criteria for the Benson Street Station in Addendum No. 1.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the correspondence be filed.
     Borough Administrator Rohal presented a summary of the PSE&G reliability report for the southwest quadrant of the Borough. PSE&G stated that 90% of the outages were due to tree contact during storms. PSE&G has sent out their Forester to start spot trimming along the circuit. PSE&G also conducted infrared inspection of Circuit 8-11 which feeds that section of the Borough and found that the line is sound. PSE&G is also in the process of identifying transformers that need the installation of Smart Fuses or re-closers. This type of fuses closes and opens up to determine if the obstacle has cleared the lines. This type of fuse will preclude the necessity of a crew to reset the transformer fuse.
     Mr. John Marigliao of 16 Hillside Avenue, Glen Ridge read a prepared study that he has made regarding the safety of students walking from the south end of town to the Ridgewood Avenue Middle School and he cited the numerous intersections that the students have to navigate without adult supervision and he urged the Mayor And Council to give serious consideration to adding crossing guards to the intersections that he mentioned. 

    Mayor Hughes responded to Mr. Marigliaos’ concerns and he referred the report to the Public Safety Committee for their study and he invited Mr. Marigliao to attend the next meeting of the Public Safety Committee for a status update. 

     Mr. Patrick Pignatello of 277 Baldwin Street, Glen Ridge, once again reported the on-going parking problems on Baldwin Street around the Minnie Lucey School.
     Mayor Hughes advised Mr. Pignatello that an Ordinance in on the agenda for this meeting that will address his parking concerns.  If the Ordinance is adopted warnings will be issued and tickets will be written when appropriate.
     Mrs. Tammy Liddy of 42 Willow Street, Glen Ridge thanked Administrator Rohal for reading the PSE&G report and she asked if she could get a copy of the report and how the conclusions in the report were being tracked.


Administrator Rohal reported that he is attempting to schedule a public meeting with the Mayor And Council and representatives from PSE&G before the end of this calendar year.
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     Mrs. Dawn West of 62 Chestnut Hill Place, Glen Ridge reported that tree trimming by PSE&G has begun but that in the process a telephone pole was broken and not properly removed.

Mr. Rohal reported that he will look into the matter.


Mr. J. Kelly Conklin of 92 Carteret Street, Glen Ridge, addressed the Mayor And Council with his concerns regarding right-of-ways at intersections, crosswalks, parking problems at Ridgewood and Woodland Avenues and sight-line problems at some the intersections that our children are crossing to get to and from school.


Mayor Hughes stated that the Council is well aware that there are more and younger children traveling to and from our schools and the Council is currently studying intersections, traffic patterns, traffic calming devices and the jitney usage.


Mayor Hughes reported that he recently visited the Freeman Tennis Courts and that the newly reconditioned court no. 7 is now open and that this Court is a nice addition to the Recreation inventory of the Borough.
     The following, after an explanation of items on the bill list, was introduced by Councilperson Sachs, seconded by Councilperson Baker and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none:
                                          ( Resolution No.  156 - 08 )
   
CLAIMS - APPROVAL OF

     ( See Resolution Book No.  16 - Page No.  16 – 199 )
     Councilwoman Seyffarth, Chairperson of the Public Safety Committee, reported that the Public Safety Committee met on September 15th and that the following agenda items were discussed:  a study of crossing guards and traffic patterns has been initiated by the Committee, a review of procedures and responses during Hurricane Hanna including battery back-ups for traffic signals during outages.
     Councilwoman Seyffarth presented the August report for the Department Of Public Safety.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the report be filed.

     Ordinance No.  1498  entitled:


          AN  ORDINANCE  TO  AMEND

               CHAPTER  10  THROUGH  STREET

               AND  STOP  INTERSECTIONS

               DESIGNATED  

was presented for final reading.  The Ordinance title was read by Councilperson Seyffarth.  Municipal Clerk Rohal reported that the Ordinance had been published and posted as required by statutes.  Mayor Hughes declared the meeting open for a public hearing on the Ordinance.  No one wished to be heard on the Ordinance.  Mayor Hughes declared the public hearing closed.  It was moved by Councilperson Seyffarth, seconded by Councilperson Sachs that Ordinance No.  1498  be finally adopted.   The Motion was adopted by an aye and no vote;  
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     Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none.  Mayor Hughes declared that this Ordinance is finally adopted.
     Councilperson Seyffarth reported that she has Ordinance No.  1499
entitled:


          AN  ORDINANCE  TO  AMEND 

               CHAPTER  10.32  DEPARTMENT
               OF  PUBLIC  SAFETY
for introduction.  The Ordinance title was read by Councilperson Seyffarth.  It was moved by Councilperson Seyffarth, seconded by Councilperson Sachs that Ordinance No.  1499  be passed on first reading.  The Motion was adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick 
voting aye and noes none.  Mayor Hughes referred the Ordinance to Municipal Clerk Rohal for the purpose of statutory public and posting.
     Councilwoman Baker, Chairperson of The Community Affairs And Public Relations Committee, reported that the next edition of “Town Talk” should be in the mail before the end of the week.  

     The following was introduced by Councilperson Baker, seconded

by Councilperson Patrick and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson and Patrick voting aye and noes none.  Councilperson Lisovicz abstained.                 
                                          ( Resolution No.  157 - 08 )

   
ENVIRONMENTAL COMMITTEE APPOINTMENTS  -  APPROVAL OF
     ( See Resolution Book No.  16 - Page No.  16 – 200 )
     Councilman Dawson, Chairman of The Public Works / Utility Committee, reported that the work at the Town Yard and Borough Hall is substantially completed.  The work on the Library air conditioning system is nearly completed and the grading work at the Forest Avenue Field is being surveyed.

Mayor Hughes reported that the grand re-opening of the renovated Glen Ridge Public Library is scheduled for early November.
 
Administrator Rohal reported that he original contractor that was hired to resurface Forest Avenue is proceeding and that the work should be completed by the end of October or early November.
     Councilman Lisovicz reported that the basketball court at the Forest Avenue Field is also being rehabilitated and when it is finished it will be the only outside regulation basketball court in Glen Ridge. 

     The following was introduced by Councilperson Dawson, seconded

by Councilperson Lisovicz and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none:                 ( Resolution No.  158 - 08 )

   
G.W. VERZI, INC., AUTHORIZING CONTRACT
     ( See Resolution Book No.  16 - Page No.  16 – 200 )
     The following was introduced by Councilperson Dawson, seconded
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by Councilperson Lisovicz and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none:                 ( Resolution No.  159 - 08 )

   
ADAMS PLACE – SEWERS – EMERGENCY SITUATION
     ( See Resolution Book No.  16 - Page No.  16 – 200 )
Mayor Hughes reported that  9  homes on Adams Place were affected with this very unfortunate sewer back-up and hopefully this will never happen again anywhere in Glen Ridge.
Administrator Rohal reported that testing in the area of Adams Place is on-going.

The following was introduced by Councilperson Lisovicz, seconded

by Councilperson Dawson and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none:                 ( Resolution No.  160 - 08 )

   
MYLEC, INC. – CARTERET RINK RESURFACING
     ( See Resolution Book No.  16 - Page No.  16 – 201 )
     Mayor Hughes extended his thanks to the Glen Ridge Athletic Association for their donation to the Borough to have the Carteret Park Rink resurfaced.

     Councilman Patrick, Chairman of The Planning And Development Committee, reported that the Committee met earlier this evening and the following agenda items were discussed:  the bid process for the Benson Street railroad station project,  shared services for water and sewer lines,  the completion of the Historic District study and the cut-back of weekend service by New Jersey Transit.
     The following was introduced by Councilperson Baker, seconded by Councilperson Seyffarth and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson and Patrick voting aye and noes none:                            ( Resolution No.  161 – 08 )
           ADJOURNED TO CLOSED SESSION - OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT
     ( Resolution Book No.  16  -  Page No.  16 – 201 )
Mayor Hughes declared that this meeting is hereby adjourned.
The Council adjourned at  8:40  p. m.

          Michael  J. Rohal
  Michael  J.  Rohal,   
                                     Municipal  Clerk                     
